
Adult Leader Meeting                              5/12/08 

1. NYLT: 5 recommendations for scouts. 
2. Elections and new troops structure: Thrashers joined the Penguin patrol.  Mr. Poole is the 

leading ASM with Cindy, Robin, and Mark assisting ASMs. The patrol needs to decide 
on their patch.  Peter can ask Mrs. Scherer about custom patch.  If the patrol decides to 
change their name, they must talk to the SPL and the scoutmaster for approval.  Other 
feedback: it was hard to hold the scouts in the room when they were finished.  The troop 
is done when everyone is done.  Overall, elections went well.  Rearrangement of officers 
must be done by the June 3rd meeting.  It was suggested that Jeffrey Andersen, 
quartermaster being swapped for a troop guide position.  It is up to the SPL.   

3. First aid and Aquatics Merit Badge Weekend: June 20th -22nd.  Not all of the patrol has 
signed up.  Mrs. Roberts is working on the staff.   Dennis Rowe has committed to 
cooking for the weekend.  We need older scouts for the cook crew.  Chuck Oliver will do 
the safe swim checks.  There is a sign-up sheet for meals and who will be attending.  The 
SPL will be there Saturday morning.  Pamela Roberts is the ASM in charge.  We need a 
scout in charge for Friday night.  The Fighting Frogs Patrol will split into two food 
groups and work on their second class cooking requirements.  They will need an action 
packer.  We need a driver list. Dietmar volunteered to pull the trailer.  We need ASM 
support for scouts doing the aquatics merit badges.  Nick Law and a buddy need to get 
approval from the SPL, Caron Frazier and Scott Anderson for the campfire program that 
weekend.  

4. There is a new Tour Permit on the national website. 
5. Summer camp: July 7th-12th.  44 scouts and 17 ½ adults are going.  15 adults are going 

the full week.  Mr. Blevins is the scoutmaster in charge.  The SPL and Bradley Jacquet 
are also going.  Mr. Blevins should talk to Kenny Murray about summer camp notes he 
took when he was scoutmaster last year.  The first meeting in June is an important 
summer camp meeting.  All parents whose scouts are going to summer camp should be at 
the meeting.  There will be 14 scouts in the new scout program. 

6. Annual planning process and: SPL needs to think about survey for input from the scouts 
about activities for next year and meet with the scoutmaster.  Mr. Murray will be leading 
the cook team for the planning Campout. 

7. Adult planning meeting is August 9th.  8:00 AM to 12:00 PM.  SPL is invited.  The troop 
is taken apart and put back together.  Mr. Moultrie and Mr. Watkins will be present.  Mr. 
Watkins is the committee chairperson.  The meeting may be structured a little differently 
this year.  There will be pizza after the meeting, followed by CPR for those who need 
training.  This will be taught by Mr. England for a fee of $6.00.  You may practice your 
skills if you wish. 

8. Jacqui Hunt is the popcorn chair for next year. 



9. There is a service project at Kennesaw Mt. helping to clean up trails if scouts are 
interested.  This will work for a service project for patrols that need a project outside the 
church service project.   

10. Memorial Day Flag Placement: May 24th.  Noelle Gregg is the adult in charge and 
Stephen Poole is the scout in charge. 

11. There are no changes to the guide for safe scouting.  Permission slips should be notarized 
when scouts are going out of state.  It was discussed about having one permission slip to 
treat medically notarized and would travel with the medical forms.  We would have a 
separate permission slip for permission to go on the trip.  The June roundtable will 
discuss liability.  Laser tag is not scout appropriate, and paint ball is only appropriate if 
shooting at targets and not scouts.  

12. Memorial Day and July7th: there will be no troop meeting. 

13. Sea Base: May 31st –June 8th. 19 scouts and adults going. 

14. June 9th: troop outings by patrol. 

15. June 12th: roundtable.  Tour permits and liability will be discussed.  Roswell Street 
Baptist church.  Hosting Covered Bridge District. 

16. June 24th: Adult leader meeting.  Scott Anderson will be the acting scoutmaster as Mr. 
Moultrie will be away. 

17.  June 27th-28th: Mill Springs Lock-in.  SPL should make sure there are appropriate video 
games being played.  Scouts will have access to the gym, tennis courts, and playing 
fields.  The Astronomy Club may be there again this year.  We need an adult in charge. 

18. BSA & ARC lifeguard training: July 18th-20th and July 25th-27th.  Probably will be at 
Bert Adams. Mr. Moultrie and daughter Katherine participating and can provide car pool 
logistics for others wanting to participate. 

19. SPL needs to work on summer lunch program in June. 

20. Raccoon MT: August 2nd-3rd.  Mr. Moultrie and Mr. England will be going.  Fun trip.  
We need adults from the Fighting Frog patrol to go since the Fighting Frogs will be likely 
ones to sign up for this trip. 

21. Family Court of Honor at Red Top Mountain: September 26th-28th.  Reservations have 
been made.  Scott Gros and Ronak Mukhopadhyay have asked the SPL to do the Court of 
Honor Ceremony. 


